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HONORI

A D SUM M A TEN DEM US

AVORUM

SIR WILFRID

LAURIER


SECONDARY

SCHOOL

It is my pleasure to welcome new and 
returning students to another school 
year at Sir Wilfrid Laurier. As you re-
ceive this note, we have completed 
the first half of semester one and 
have distributed November report 
cards. Thanks to those parents and 
guardians who joined us for conver-
sations about student progress at our 
October 23rd Parent/Teacher Inter-
views. I invite you to continue, or 
start, these conversations with teach-
ers by email (contact information 
available at www.sirwil.com), tele-
phone or during our final interview 
evening on April 9th. 
 

To start the year, we had a number of 
staff changes. Brent Kelsey and lat-
er James Tucker looked after the 
Chief Custodian responsibilities in 
Mike Pentillier ’s absence, and we 
now welcome Mike back to work. As-
sistant Office Administrator Robin 
Cichelly has returned from leave. 
Robyn Godin is working at the re-
ception desk in the Main Office. Edu-
cational Assistants Amanda O'Re-
gan, Shawn Blais and Gabrielle 
Filby have joined our team. Long 
Term Occasional teachers Jean Hu-
ot, Dana Wardrop, Laura Killen, 
Wes Scheer-Hennings, Rebecca 
Wemyss, Allison Bruneau and 
Anita Permanand have started with 
us. New contract teachers Diane 
Chouinard, Christine Lalande, Erin 
MacKinnon, Alex Mertens, Megan 
Schwartz and Amy Loder have 
joined us from other schools. We also 
welcome Trustee-Elect Keith Penny 
to our team, and congratulate him on 
his recent election victory. 
 

A number of clubs, teams, activities 
and arts presentations are underway, 
thanks to the generous contribution of 
time by staff and community volun-
teers. You will read more about some 
of these wonderful experiences in this 
newsletter. I encourage all students 
to get involved in the life of the school 
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Congratulations to seven grade 12 stu-
dents who, in November, are challeng-
ing the French proficiency exams in 
view of obtaining a DELF (Diplôme 
d’études en langue française). 
 

The DELF is an internationally recog-
nized test of French proficiency. It is 
based on the Common European 
Framework of Reference (CEFR), which 
defines language proficiency along six 
global levels. At each level, proficiency 
is measured across four competencies: 
listening, speaking, reading, and writing. 
The French Ministry of National Educa-
tion awards successful candidates a 
diploma. 
 

On November 25th 90 French Immer-
sion students from grades 9-12 are go-
ing to see the play Zone by Marcel 
Dubé at Ecole Secondaire De La Salle. 

beyond the classroom in order to enrich 
the high school years. Our Student Coun-
cil, led by Co-Presidents Jenna Braham, 
Cameron Dunfee, Alexandra Kirkland 
and Omar Housany  continue to work with 
other members of Council to build and 
celebrate school spirit and pride. Go Lan-
cers!  
 

School Council, co-chaired by Ed Gratton 
and Lana Kinnie , continues to be a val-
ued advisory body to me as Principal. I 
hope that you will stay connected to their 
work via their reports on our school web-
site. All parents and guardians are wel-
come to join any School Council meeting 
over the course of the year.  
 

Following a period of public consultation 
over the past several months, the Ottawa 
Student Transportation Authority (OSTA) 
has confirmed that our school start time 
will be 8:30 a.m. beginning September 
2015. Our dismissal time will be 2:35 p.m.  
 

I look forward to your questions and com-
ments. Please contact me anytime with 
any concerns. 
 

Sincerely, ����������	�
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The Library hosted local author 
and human rights activist Monia 
Mazigh for three presentations in 
November.  Mrs. Mazigh ad-
dressed over 200 students about 
her activism in seeking the re-
lease of her husband, Maher Ar-
ar, following his arrest, illegal 
deportation and imprisonment, 
and having his name cleared 
officially by the Canadian govern-
ment. As well, she discussed the 
relative absence of Muslim wom-
en's voices in media and litera-
ture.  Her unique life experiences 
and perspective have inspired 
her to write two books, both of 
which have been purchased by 
the Library and the English De-
partment.�
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Thanks to all of the parents and 
staff members who purchased 
baked goods at the Parent 
Teacher interviews in October. A 
special thank you to Mrs. Corn-
ing  who also did gluten free bak-
ing. We raised over $400 for the 
Ottawa Mission. Mrs. Angel, 
Mrs. Fernandes, Mrs. Corning, 
Mme. Vincent and Mme 
Leduc are very impressed with 
this group of more than 20 stu-
dents. They meet every second 
Thursday in the foods room after 
school to bake fresh goods 
which are donated to the Ottawa 
Mission as treats for homeless 
men.  Students are always wel-
come to come out and bake with 
the club - simply bring your reci-
pe and your ingredients!�
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On October 9th a delegation of 
16 Sir Wil students attended 
the 3rd annual United Nations 
Association of Canada Interna-
tional Day of the Girl, an event 
to discuss the financial, literacy 
and political engagement of 
girls and women around the 
world.   

Prakriti Kharel and Sundus 
Ismail organized the delega-
tion and Maria Sarfo gave a 
compelling and touching per-
formance of her original spo-
ken word poem.�
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Girls Basketball, Junior and Senior 
Boys Football and Senior Boys 
Volleyball. Highlights of the sea-
son included: 
· Playoff appearances for the 

Varsity Boys Soccer, Varsity 
Girls Basketball, and Senior 
Boys Football teams 

· A 5-0 record and League 
Championship for the Junior 
Boys Football team 

Marin Scotten , 
Junior Girls 
Cross Country 
Runner, finished 
in:  
�  1st Place at the 

Eastern Con-
ference Meet 

�  3rd Place at 
the NCSSAA 
Meet  

�  25th Place at 
Ontario Feder-
ation of School Athletic Associa-
tions Championships 

 

Our Senior Boys Volleyball fin-
ished first place in the regular sea-
son with a 9-1 record and captured 
the NCSSAA tier 1 Champion-
ship defeating Ashbury 3-0 by 
scores of 25-12, 25-19 and 25-22 
on November 17th.  

Congratulations to all Lancers on a 
great start to 2014/2015.  
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Enhancing student wellness 
through healthy eating, active liv-
ing and increased mindfulness, 

one event at a time  
 

Events take place during the 
school day, are open to all 
grade levels and run at a mini-
mal cost to students. The club 
meets at lunch every second 
Friday. New members are 
always welcome. Contact 
Mme. Vincent (ext. 326) for 
information. 
 

Live it Up Club Activities—  
* October 17: Gatineau Park, 

Wolf Trail Hike , 8.3 km, 65 
participants participated 

* November 28: Wellness 
Day for Girls , 18 partici-
pants are welcome 

* December 5: Intro to Kick-
boxing at Saroughi Martial 
Arts , 30 participants are 
welcome 

* February: Winterlude Ca-
nal Skate,  48 participants 
are welcome 

* March 6: Wellness Day for 
Girls, 18 participants are 
welcome 

* May: Cycling the Ottawa 
River Trail, 30 participants 
are welcome 

Lancer Athletes are wrapping up 
a busy and successful fall. We 
entered teams in Cross Country 
Running, Varsity Boys Soccer, 
Varsity Girls Hockey, Varsity 
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Spring is beautiful in New York City! Sir Wil is running a spring trip 
to New York City. For four days and three nights in early May, Art 
students and International Studies students in grades 9 to 12 will be 
visiting some of the quintessential NYC highlights. We can consider 
adding an additional 10 spaces to this excursion if there 
is sufficient interest.  Consider this as an ideal gift for a 
young global citizen!  Please contact Mme. Leduc ext. 
221 or Mme. Vincent ext. 326 for further information. 
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Co-operative Education Pro-
gram  
Co-op students are exploring 
their futures through a variety 
of work experiences this se-
mester. Thanks to the support 
of the local business communi-
ty, our students are honing their 
employability skills and clarify-
ing career educational choices, 
all while earning credits for 
school! We would like to 
acknowledge and thank the 
following businesses for their 
continued support: 
• Anzan’s Photography : Pho-

tographer 
• Charlemagne Dental Centre : 

Dental hygienist 
• CHEO: Administrative Assis-

tant 
• Crown Attorney’s Office : 

Office Administrator 
• Domenic’s Academy of Mu-

sic : Sales Associate 
• Imperial Barber Shop : Bar-

ber 
• Lamarche Electric : Electri-

cian 
• Keller Williams : Real Estate 
• Ottawa Police : Portable Ra-

dio Section 
• Portobellor Manor : Activity 

Programmer 
• Pro Sport Physio Centre : 

Physiotherapist 
• Queenswood Villa : Activity 

Programmer 
• Sir Wilfrid Laurier S.S. : Tech 

department 
• Tiny Hoppers : Childcare 

· Vantage Physio Clinic : Physi-
otherapist 

· Our local elementary 
schools : Avalon, Dunning-
Foubert, Henry Larsen, Falling-
brook, and Maple Ridge. 

 

University and College Appli-
cations 
Counsellors held information ses-
sions in September for university 
and college applicants to ensure 
that students are ready for the 
application process. Representa-
tives from universities and colleg-
es across the province have 
been visiting to explain their pro-
grams and admission proce-
dures. In addition, students were 
encouraged to participate in cam-
pus visits for Carleton and Otta-
wa universities and Algonquin 
College. Students are reminded 
to apply early:  
 

University : www.ouac.on.ca  
Deadline: January 14, 2015  
**PIN numbers - to allow log-ins to 
OUAC – available in Guidance. 
 

College: www.ontariocolleges.ca  
Deadline: February 1, 2015 
**For college application, students 
will need their OEN number, which 
can be found on the timetable or on 
any report card.  
 

Scholarships 
We encourage students to apply 
for various scholarships that ar-
rive on an ongoing basis through-
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out the year. Students should 
regularly check the scholarship 
binder and the bulletin board 
outside the Student Services 
office, listen carefully to an-
nouncements for updates, or talk 
with Mrs. Crawford , guidance 
counsellor. 
 

Events 
Wednesday, November 5th saw 
our grade 9 students out of class 
and in the workplace. Take Our 
Kids To Work day is a nation-
wide program in which grade 9 
students shadow their parents at 
work. Thank you to our SWL 
families who volunteered to take 
students into their workplaces. 
We appreciate the support! 
 

Guidance organized a field trip 
to Algonquin College Open 
House on November 6th. Stu-
dents had a chance to explore 
the campus and gather more 
information on their program of 
interest.  
 

On November 
20th, we will rec-
ognize the aca-
demic achieve-
ments of the 
Grade 9, 10 and 11 students for 
the 2013-2014 year at the Aca-
demic Awards Ceremony. 
 

Guidance will be hosting a par-
ent education night on Wednes-
day, November 26th. The topic 
is Exploring Supports for Sub-
stance Abuse . Our Rideauwood 
addictions counsellor Adam 
Kayiwa and our Youth Services 
Bureau worker Christina Chev-
rette will be presenting. All in the 
community are welcome to this 
event taking place from 7 to 8:30 
p.m. in the Sir Wil Library. 



Dates to Remember 2014-2015 

Friday, November 21, 2014 Secondary Professional Activity Day 

Monday, December 22, 2014 to Friday, January 2, 2015 Christmas Break 

Tuesday & Wednesday, January 20 & 21, 2015 EQAO Grade 9 Math Assessment 

Monday, January 26 to Friday, January 30, 2015 Final Examinations 

Monday, February 2, 2015 Semester 2 Begins 

Friday, February 13, 2015 Secondary Professional Activity Day 

Monday, February 16, 2015 Family Day Holiday 

Monday, March 16 to Friday, March 20, 2015 March Break 

Thursday, March 26, 2015 EQAO Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test  

Friday, April 3 and Monday, April 6, 2015 Good Friday and Easter Monday Holidays 

Thursday, April 9, 2015 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Monday, May 18, 2015 Victoria Day Holiday 

Tuesday & Wednesday, June 9 & 10, 2015 EQAO Grade 9 Math Assessment 

Wednesday, June 17 to Tuesday, June 23, 2015 Final Examinations 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday, June 24, 25, & 26, 2015 Secondary Professional Activity Days 

Friday, June 26, 2015 Commencement and Last Day of School Year 

We Strive for the Highest �����5�

On October 9th, we held our annual Walk for Water in support of Free The Children’s Adopt A Village 
program .  This event raises funds and awareness in support of clean water solutions for Sierra Leo-
ne.  What made this year’s walk exceptional was the participation of students from Beijing Number Two 
Middle School , who are also members of Free The Children. Our FTC liaison contacted us earlier in the 
month asking if we would host the students from China.  They attended We Day in Toronto and were 
looking to experience a typical day in an Ontario high school. It turned out that what these 30 students 
and their teachers experienced was anything but typical.   
 

After ice breaking activities and inspira-
tional speeches by teachers and stu-
dents, �he group of over 100 partici-
pants trekked from Sir Wil to Petrie 
Island and participated in a water gath-
ering ceremony. The students then 
made the return journey to Sir Wil, 
sharing the burden of hundreds of litres 
of water.  

 

Through their pledges, Sir Wilfrid Laurier students raised $3000 to add to the nearly $20,000 they have 
already contributed to their sister village in Sierra Leone.  �
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NOTICE TO PARENTS OF 
GRADUATING STUDENTS 

 

While there may be a student-run “Grad Com-
mittee,” it functions as a non-authorized body. 

Its activities are neither approved nor sanc-
tioned by Sir Wilfrid Laurier Secondary School 

nor by the Ottawa-Carleton District School 
Board. Please check the letter to parents of 

graduating students from the principal on the 
school website. 


